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EVERY CHILD MATTERS



                                                           
7/7/20

September opening

Dear Parents/Carers,

September seems a long way off, but it will be here before you know it! As you will be aware the Government have given schools the green light to open fully and welcome all children back to school. On Wednesday 2nd September all children will be expected to return (except nursery on this day). As laid out in a previous letter your child will be taught in their new classroom by their previous teacher for the first 3 days. This will hopefully help them to settle in. The following week they will be taught by their new teacher. 

While the rate of infection is reducing, the safety of the children and staff remains paramount. Therefore, much of the protective measures already in place will remain. Full classes will become the new bubbles. The possibility of mixing with children from other classes will be minimal and only happen when moving around school. At lunchtimes and break times the children will play out but remain unmixed with other classes. The ritual of regular hand washing will continue and we ask that you reinforce this at home as much as possible.

You still will enter the school site through the Infant gates and leave through the Junior gate. Please make sure you follow this one way system. Staff will be on each entrance and exit gate. The classroom doors will be open from 8.40 – 8.55am. 

The gates will be opened just before this and closed shortly afterwards. Please do not gather outside of the school gates - avoid turning up too early. Please keep to social distancing guidelines and only 1 adult dropping off per family. The trim trail on the Key Stage 1 playground and the Key Stage 2 climbing wall are strictly out of use. 

Cones/ markings will be placed in front of all the usual doors entered through for each class in the mornings and at the end of the day. Please do not step beyond it. Your child will be instructed to do so by the class teacher when the doors are opened. Unfortunately, it is not possible for parents/carers to enter the school building. The staff will help your child to store their belongings and welcome them into class.

If you want to speak to your child’s teacher, please wait until the end of the day, when all other children in class have been collected and respect social distancing guidelines.

We will be expecting all children to return to school in full school uniform. Please refer to the letters attached with this one about school uniform and hairstyles. Please reduced the amount of items the children bring to school. Obviously, a packed lunch, water bottle, coat and PE kit when needed are all fine and we will begin sending books home again.

We have followed the Government guidance for children returning to school and in doing so have reduced the risk posed to all staff and children. However, we cannot eliminate all risk. We ask that you are extremely vigilant with your child once at home and follow the Government guidance to help to continue to minimise the risk e.g. washing of hands and clothes regularly and social distancing.

The Government has made it very clear that all children are expected back at school and, therefore, expect schools to reintroduce their monitoring of attendance. If you are considering not sending your child back to school, I strongly urge you to call and speak to us. The last thing we want is for you to receive a fine. 

Finally, it is our intention to reopen our before and after school care ‘Roots and Branches’. If you think you will be needing this facility in September, could you please call school or message me via Weduc and let us know.

The risk assessment for opening school in September will be available on the school website shortly. 
Don’t forget we are going paperless in September so please keep us updated with any contact detail changes. 

We break up for the Summer term on Friday 17th July. Please have a restful and safe Summer.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ring school.

Many thanks,

Kate Seager
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